MINUTES OF GILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING
JULY 2016


A Meeting of Gillingham Parish Council was held at the village hall on Wednesday, 
6th July, at 7:30pm. 


Parish Ten - parishioners slot.   

Two members of the public attended.  One resident was attending to complain about anti-social behaviour and parking of cars in Church Road. Their behaviour being perceived as threatening and causing a public nuisance. County Cllr Margaret Stone who was in attendance said that it was a police matter and the new police crime commissioner should be contacted directly as he is very much in favour of clamping down on  anti-social behaviour. Despite reports to the police, the resident felt they had not been helpful in stopping the problem.  District Cllr Kay Mason Billig said she would see what the District Council could do and would speak to the Police.  

Some of the cars had obviously just visited McDonalds and Cllr Stone said that criteria for them being granted original planning permission was not very specific but they could be held liable for general nuisance for people that are using McDonald's. Both councillors promised to support the issue and try and help with the public nuisance problem. 

Reports of the local Garage using noisy equipment  at late hours have also been received. 
Cllr Mason-Billig asked if the new bin collection timing had been a problem.  Cllr Thrower said it seemed to be working quite well.  A few people had been missed but their bins had been emptied after a call.  Anybody who has ongoing problems should contact one of the parish councillors.
Cllr Stone said that the most important thing at the moment was the subject of Devolution and that everybody had the chance to give their views.  By going to the website

https://www.eastangliadevo.co.uk/consultation you can read about the subject and take part in the survey.  
Cllr Stone also said that there was currently a promotion of a Carer's Emergency Card.  “If you are caring for someone, it is important that you get a Carer’s Emergency Card to ensure that that person will be safe if you are caught up in an emergency”.  Details can be found on https://www.norfolk.gov.uk  
Cllr Stone’s full report on the village hall notice board and website.


 Minutes of Last Meeting - The minutes from the June 2016 meeting were approved by the council and signed by Councillor Massingham.  No matters arising.

Apologies: - none..

Declaration of Interests  - none. 


Village Upkeep

The clerk is still trying to get a reply from First Bus regarding arrangements for Gillingham when Northgate is shut and the X2 does not run through Gillingham.

The clerk has also been in touch with the Archdeacon of Norfolk regarding the state of the churchyard.  With no likelihood of any action in the near future the parish council have agreed to investigate the cost of having the churchyard cut on a one off basis in place of the usual donation towards the upkeep.

Planning Matters
2016/1464 – No.45 The Street – required Flood Risk Assessment now in place.  If the assessment is favourable and the neighbours are in agreement the parish council have no objections.
2016/1172 – Gillingham Hall - replace fencing with traditional estate fencing – no objections.

Finance
Clerk’s tax - £150.40 
Parish clerk - £25.00 tax rebate 
GPC employee now registered with the Pensions Regulator.

Any Other Business
Please note that allotment rents are due on the 1st September.  The parish clerk will be available at the village hall from 6.00pm on Wednesday 7th September 2016 to take payment.  
No payments will be taken once the parish council meeting has started at 7.30pm.
Clerk to contact the local police to find out why the crime statistic reports have stopped and no PCSO visits have been received at parish council meetings for some time. 
Parish clerk to report the rotting sugar beet in the field at Yarmouth Road to the Environmental Health due to the smell being created.

Report received of dangerous use of air rifles on the marshes, matter to be reported to the police.
A request for lighting near Forge Grove has been received, but is unlikely to be pursued due to the expenses of installation and maintenance.  Also, there is a current preference for less light pollution.

Date of Next Meeting:  Please note that the next meeting of the parish council will be Wednesday 7th September, which will start at 7.30pm.  Everybody is welcome to attend. 

Clerk’s email address:  juliapuntgpc@btinternet.com

Gillingham Parish Council website:  http://gillingham-pc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

District Councillor Kay Billig email: 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk"
kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk
County Councillor:  Margaret.Stone@norfolk.gov.uk

